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Since the last AGM your committee has met several times and various committee members have been active with meetings & furthering various issues.

Port Marlborough Marine Facility Charges:  
John Jackson and Peter Thorne-George met with Steve McKeown to run through the increases in some marina facility charges and the reasons for them. We were satisfied with the outcome and that Port Marlborough (PM) continues to show restraint.

Waikawa Bay Moorings:
 The Marlborough District Council (MDC) has appointed Jon Cunliffe to facilitate the Waikawa Bay-Wide Mooring solution that has already been planned for previously, but never implemented. Committee members Paul Williams & Phil Vining met with Jon to go over the history & input by MBMA over the last 10 years or so and discussed the way forward. 
Subsequent to this, Phil took Jon out for a tour of the bay by boat so he could see the moorings first hand. Jon commented that there did not appear to be any real issues with the moorings as they are currently placed even though on paper it appears that intersecting swing circles are a problem. Jon is having discussions with Port Marlborough, N-Viro, 
Te Atiawa and others, before bringing all parties together for further discussions. We are hopeful that Jon will push things forward in a sensible and financially prudent way, taking into account what has already been negotiated and agreed to in the past.

Picton Harbour Moorings:
 Several mooring owners in Picton Harbour have contacted your committee upset to find out they can no longer sell their moorings. They have discovered that when the last consents went through, MDC altered the terms so they cannot be on-sold and are licenced to the current licensee only and cannot be transferred. It appears this was done without any direct consultation with the affected parties, the individual mooring owners. This has only come to light recently when two mooring owners sold their moorings but MDC would not action the transfers.  For people who have purchased moorings there in recent times this is a major financial blow with their investment basically lost. 

Your committee has decided to look into the matter and has asked David Gillies who owns a Picton Harbour mooring to approach other owners with a view to hiring a professional consultant to work on their behalves with making a joint application to MDC to overturn this new condition. If you haven’t heard from David then please contact him as follows: 
Home 03 5735935, mobile 027 2312943 or email:  edgillies29@xtra.co.nz 

Submission on Proposed Marlborough Environment Plan: 
This year the Marlborough District Council publicly notified its proposed Marlborough Environment Plan which will ultimately replace the Marlborough Sounds Resource Management Plan, the Wairau/Awatere Resource Management Plan and the Marlborough Regional Policy Statement. MBMA submitted on this Plan on behalf of our members on a range of issues including proposed coastal occupancy charges, rights over coastal structures, Mooring Management Areas and the discharge of untreated sewage to the sea from boats.  
A copy of the submission can be found under the ‘History’ tab on our website www.mbma.org.nz
Submissions have closed and we are waiting for a hearing date to present our case.                    

New Website: 
During the year your committee decided to upgrade our website so it has a more professional look, will be easier to follow and can be upgraded with new & more information in a more timely way. To this end we contracted Alistair Bull at The Full Noise to design & build a new website which is now up and running.  See  www.mbma.org.nz
Mooring Tackle: 
The local Iwi group with manawhenua status in Queen Charlotte Sound, 
Te Atiawa, have been opposing applications for mooring renewals, new moorings and variations to existing coastal permits on the basis that they want a bungy cord mooring system rather than a ground chain on moorings to help prevent damage to the seabed.  
We understand that most individual mooring owners have agreed to replace their mooring systems with a bungy system within a certain timeframe depending on the location, some up to as much as ten years. 
At this stage MBMA has not been asked by any members to help with this issue and we therefore are just keeping an eye on the situation however it should be noted that to upgrade approximately 2500 moorings around the Sounds to bungy, will cost in excess of $15 million dollars – a substantial cost for a very small benefit when far more damage is caused by forestry and commercial scallop dredging.

General: 
MBMA continues to have a voice & be relevant in today’s environment with regards how the marine facilities in Marlborough are handled & run by PM and MDC, fairness to boaties and the provision of good marine facilities at fair prices remains our main priority.

We hope you will continue to support our efforts by remaining members and talking your friends into joining – the more members we have, the more difference we can make. The sub is still only $25.

We wish you a very Merry Christmas and safe, enjoyable boating
 during the coming Summer
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